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CHAIR ANDERSON: Good morning, Members.
VICE-CHAIR TAV ARES: Good morning.
CHAIR ANDERSON: The Water Resources Committee for June 15th will come to order. Today, we have
Committee Members Charmaine Tavares, Joe Pontanilla, and Mike Molina.
Also, with us are Department of Water Supply representatives: Ellen Kraftsow, Joe Mendonca -- sorry if
I didn't pronounce that right -- Water Systems Superintendent Jackie Takakura -- I'm sorry, Jackie, is the
Administrative Officer -- and Council Staff Pauline Martins, and our Legislative Attorney David Raatz.
Could we have someone from the Department come up? Mr. Tengan is not here today, he's at a
conference, I understand. Also, from Corporation Council we have Mr. Ed Kushi.
Welre going to take public testimony on each item this morning, and anyone who wants to testify who
hasn't signed up please sign up. Also, anybody who has a cell phone, please turn it off so it doesn't
disturb our meeting.
We have three items on our agenda today: the first item will be lao and Waihee Aquifer systems and this
item is on the agenda, so we can discuss the status of the Shaft 33, also known as Wailuku Shaft.
We also have Water Supply Rules on our agenda, and the last item weIll be taking up is the Water Use
and Development Plan.
I scheduled this, this first item lao and Waihee Aquifer systems, because I think we need to get the
information about the Wailuku Shaft out to the public from this Committee rather than just by a
newspaper article. So, that's why I've done that and allow the Department their opportunity to explain
the situation with that shaft to the Committee and to the pUblic.
This item was the subject of a lengthy and shocking front page newspaper article on June 5th , which
stated that quote, "the irrigation system that supplies almost a quarter of the water used in Central and
South Maui needs to be closed," unquote.
Since this Committee has really not received any information directly from the Department, I thought it
was really important that we bring this up, because I think the article was alarming and may be
misleading in many ways.
So, I'm going to open up for public testimony now, and if there IS anyone that wants to testify on this
item please come forward. I've got Jim Smith, and he wants to testify on this item. So, Mr. Smith, you
could state your name for the record.
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... BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
MR. SMITH: Chairperson Anderson and Members of the, of Water Resources Committee. My name is
Jim Smith, and I'm here to express my concerns, excuse me, regarding all of these items, actually.
I think it's, it's sad that, that you as a body should be responding to newspaper articles when you are a
Council. You should be the first in line for all pertinent information related to our health and safety.
And it shouldn't be that you need to enact a law for that to happen, but in this circumstance, I don't see
how else you are going to be first in line. And that's sad because what it does is it makes, in the public
mind and in your own minds, a question of relevancy. How relevant is the Council if they are reacting
and responding to things rather than controlling things?
So, I think that's one thing you need to be very serious, regardless of who wrote an article, you should be
receiving reports on a weekly basis, the Chair, related to all pertinent information regarding water from
the Director of Water Supply. The Board of Water Supply should be advising, and that shouldn't be
something you need to set in rules. There should be no agreement signed without your review, because
it affects public policy.
There should be minutes taken at every meeting negotiating contracts regarding water. Because if you
look at how it happened in the past, the Board of Water Supply was intimately involved with these
things. And you must step up to the plate or back down. Inactivity and review and conversation are
almost as bad as the aberrant behavior of the Executive Branch. You must do something, or it doesn't
matter.
I've, if, I'd like to direct your attention to the Rules and Regulations of, of the Board, which is
Item No.4. If you, and it's, it's great that there is a collection of the Rules as they progress, because I
think what you'll find is that there is a change in the language of the Rules from one that is understood
by an individual, the '79 Rules, to one that can only be deciphered by an attorney.
Within the, the new Rules and references to other Rules that if you don't have that Rule you don't
understand an implication, and that's by design. Because that makes you rely upon a professional
wordsmith, not myself as a citizen.
So, what it involves is a vertical restructuring, in which the shift is from responsibility and attachment to
you, our representatives, to contractual agreements, in which you are concerned with the language
within a contract, not legislative governance. So, as you guys see this and concern yourself with the
language in agreements and contracts, you are making yourself irrelevant. Because you are our
representatives. They come to you and they've changed the words so that all you're doing is bouncing
around technical, and from my concern, deceptive language.
The last, the Water Use and Development plan, it is vital to consider that this is a statutory screen. It's
integrated. It's not one part here, the Commission here is saying, you can do this, you can do that.
That's not the way it's written.
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We had here integration of the State Water Code, with the Maui County Council Code, with the General
Plan, the State Plan. It's integrated. It's all about the sovereignty of our government. And when you
take that apart and you have a competition between the private developer and the County, you've
negated it.
It's sovereignty of the County and it's only if you assert the sovereignty of the County that it will be
recognized. And these, these documents' example would be affordable housing and prioritization. The
community plans have a density designations, and we need to say, alright, in "X" community plans, this
is the priority, this is the percentage of water that's allocated out of this much available, period.
And that's the way it is, you're the lawmakers. You're not twirling your hands and say, what do we do
about this contract? You're the lawmakers. Thank you very much.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Wait a minute, Jim. Any questions from the Committee Members? Thank you very
much for testifying. Our next testifier is John Duey. He'll also be testifying on Item No.8, lao and
Waihee Aquifer Systems.
MR. DUEY: Good morning, Chairperson Anderson and other Council Members and audience. My name is
John V. Duey, lao Valley. I'm testifying on my own behalf.
As Chairperson Anderson mentioned earlier, I was quite shocked when I ... I also got a call from my
daughter. She'd seen The Maui News that the Shaft 33 may be closed, which is, as you know, producing
5.771 million gallons of water a day for our Central Maui system.
That was just kind of shocking. I've heard since -- I did not see the article but I've heard since -- that the
Mayor says, no it won't be closed for two years. And my understanding that the treatment plant would
have taken water from the Waihee Ditch to be on line in 2008.
If the shaft was closed in two years, that still leaves one year without 5.77 million gallons of water. If
the shaft were to be closed, if there'd be any kind of damage to it in, in, now or within the next year or
two or three years, I don't see where the County would come up with that water to replace the
5.771 million gallons of water.

The source of lao-Waikapu Ditch, the EA said, there was a 24-inch line to be installed. I, it looks to me
like a 12 inch line installed, it's not sufficient. ... (inaudible) ... 5 million gallons a day. It can't pump
more out of Waihee, so I don't know where that, where to replace that 5 million gallons of water.
There is a, there is a contested permit use for Shaft 33, which has been, there was a meeting. It
supposed have been last Wednesday, it was canceled. But I see the County has a notice in the paper for
the, a new use for the Shaft 33 for the 5.771 million gallons, which was completed September 10th of
last year.
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So, there is quite a concern where this water is going to come from. Of course we are, I'm a member of
the Hui, who is trying to get the water restored to the streams, which as 174C states, it should be, and
that's still up in the air.
The other thing I want to mention again for the umpteenth time, and I'll still keep preaching this until
probably the day I die or something happens: storage. Yes, yes, reports are available on the public
record, and on March 22, 2004, lao stream flowed at 1,700 CFS for the day. That, that, that converts to
1,900,200,000 gallons of water in one day, going down lao Stream.
I have not yet ... well, it's easy to do to figure out that 22 million or whatever that's, that's used in
Central Maui divided into 1 billion, and you see how many days of water that would take care of for our
Central Maui system.
So, to me the, the, maybe not the only out but the one big out is storage, and storage is going to be a
problem costly for water and, and getting the water from the streams to a storage area. So, the aquifer is
being pumped dry. The streams will be in not my lifetime, maybe my kids, real sure my grandkids'
lifetime, the streams will be dry.
Then, the only way to get the water is to store the water that's, that's runoff water. I believe the last, the
average for the last 20 years was 46,000 acre feet of water per year was the runoff from lao only, not
including Waihee, and Waihee is a bigger, a larger stream.
So anyway, again, I'm concerned about the Shaft 33, where the waters will be coming from that supplies
Central Maui system; and, of course, I'm going to keep talking about storage for a long time. And I
think that Council needs to think about budgeting some money for studies to see -- I'm not an engineer
but, anyway -- studies to see what can be done where all the water could be stored, getting the water to
the storage areas and this sort of thing. Thank you very much.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, John. Members, any questions? Seeing none, thank you for testifying,
John. Is there anyone else that would like to testify? Seeing none, I'm going to close public testimony
unless there's any objections by the Members.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS .

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
CHAIR ANDERSON: Great. Thank you. I'd like to welcome Jo Anne Johnson to our meeting-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: --and also I'd like to mention that Dain Kane and Bob Carroll are excused for the day.
Members, Planning Program Manager Ellen Kraftsow is going to now give us a status and allow us to
ask questions regarding the Wailuku Shaft.
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lAO AND WAIHEE AQUIFER SYSTEMS (c.e. No. 05-47)

CHAIR ANDERSON: Ms. Kraftsow.
MS. KRAFfSOW: Thank you, Madam Chair. The Wailuku Shaft has not been shut down, is not shut down.
We are working on two other wells to replace the shaft and distribute withdrawals away from one single
point. And also with me here is Mr. Joe Mendonca, who is the head of our Plant Operations Division,
who can give you more specific details about the conditions of the pump and so forth. I'm not sure what
else you want me to say.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Do you want to go into more detail about how the, the, the plans that the Department
has to have new wells drilled-MS. KRAFfSOW: We have the-CHAIR ANDERSON: --and Shaft 33?
MS. KRAFfSOW: --the lao tank site well, which is expected to be completed in 2007, and the Waikapu well,
which is expected also to be completed in 2007, that are in progress to reduce pump age from the shaft.
CHAIR ANDERSON: I thought you would be giving us more information on this, Ellen. When we had a
meeting last week with George Tengan, we were informed that there's an agreement being drafted with
Kehalani to drill a new well for the Wailuku Shaft. Can you give us any more information on that?
MS. KRAFfSOW: I'm not, I haven't been in those negotiation but Engineering is here.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Is there anyone from the Department that can speak to that issue.
MS. KRAFfSOW: Wendy? Alva?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
completed in 2007?

Ellen, well, what was the first well that you say was going to be

MS. KRAFfSOW: The lao tank site well and the Waikapu well.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
MS. KRAFfSOW: ... {inaudible} ...
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MR. NAKAMURA: Ms. Chair, in response to your question on the Wailuku Shaft, the discussions that I've
been associated with, there is a discussion going on where we want to drill another well right over the
existing shaft. But basically, we're trying to get rid of the Wailuku Shaft mainly because of some
concerns about the safety and other issues of the, concerning that facility.
As you know, this thing goes down quite a ways and I don't know if it ... I've never been there myself,
but from what I've been told, you know, it's quite a climb to go down and climb back up. And it, there's
some safety concerns with regard to that well.
The plan is ... and discussion has been held to basically drill another well in the general area and
eventually abandon Wailuku Shaft, the Shaft 33 and use the newer facility to get water out of the aquifer.
That's kind of what's going on right now. We're looking at maybe two years downstream before this
occurs, but I know discussions are going on right now with the developer, Stanford Carr.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay.
MS. KRAFTSOW: So, the existing pumpage of Wailuku Shaft would be divided between the three, the
Waikapu well, the lao tank site well and the new Wailuku Shaft well if that occurs.
CHAIR ANDERSON: The existing 5.7-MS. KRAFTSOW: Yeah.
CHAIR ANDERSON: --withdrawal would be?
MS. KRAFTSOW: Distributed. It would be to distribute the existing withdrawals better to improve the
distribution of the withdrawals, to spread it out further.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Is there any-MS. KRAFTSOW: Hopefully, it's actually the most recent annual average pump age but about five.
CHAIR ANDERSON: --4.8?
MS. KRAFTSOW: Yeah.
CHAIR ANDERSON: And, and then how, how is that different from what we've been told, the 5.5 or 5.7?
MS. KRAFTSOW: I suppose that there were historical records that placed it that high, you know, it varies. But
so-CHAIR ANDERSON: So you--
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MS. KRAFTSOW: --the most recent MAV was 4.8.
CHAIR ANDERSON: --so you're normally pumping 4.7?
MS. KRAFT SOW: It's, I would say just average, round it to about 5 MGD is normal.
CHAIR ANDERSON: So, the new well that's going to be drilled-MS. KRAFT SOW: Uh-huh.
CHAIR ANDERSON: --I was told that, that was, they were hoping to draw the same amount from that well. Is
that correct?
MS. KRAFT SOW: They have discussed similar capacity, but I don't think that the Commission would really go
for that. I think that, that their purpose is to distribute withdrawals better.
CHAIR ANDERSON: So, is there an upcoming problem with Wailuku Shaft well?
MS. KRAFT SOW: Wailuku Shaft well is a well, it's a shaft that entry is difficult and dangerous for our staff,
and so we contract out to people with specific skills to do that. If that shaft were to go down we would
have a problem, but we could, we could still meet daily demands with our other wells.
We just would be very tight for a year, and we'd have to be real careful with our other pumps. But in the
meantime, we're working on replacing the shaft.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Is there an upcoming problem with the well in Wailuku Shaft?
MS. KRAFTSOW: The chlorides have responded well to the reduced pumpage in the aquifer, but it is still
coming up gradually.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Members, do you have any questions? Mr. Molina followed by Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. If I'm out of, I guess, not within the realms of the
agenda item please, you know, let me know. You mentioned that there's some negotiations going on
with, I guess, the developer Stanford Carr, and sorry if I missed it, but what is this in relation to? This is
related to the drilling of a new well?
MR. NAKAMURA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --Shaft 33? So, basically are you privy at this time to tell us what is being,
you know, exchanged for, you know, what is the County getting out of this, and what is the developer
getting out of it?
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MR. NAKAMURA: I would prefer to defer answering that question right now. I think that, that should be
better done by the Director if he's present.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON:
please?

Mr. Kushi, have you been a party to these negotiations?

Could you enlighten us,

MR. KUSHI: Madam Chair. Yes and we've been negotiating an agreement, trying to get an agreement
negotiated and, and concluded for at least six months. And I believe we may be in the final stages of it.
At this point in time, if the Council ... in a nutshell, the agreement if, if concluded would be subject to
the Council's funding authority. So, it will come back to you in, in a request for funding; however, at
this point in time if the Council wants to discuss the proposed agreement, the pending, the proposed
agreement, I'll glad, be glad to do it in executive session. Because it's not completed, and we don't want
to give away any advantages we may have in public.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I don't know if it, this would be appropriate today and it's not really, I don't
know how this would tie into our agenda item. But I guess maybe for another time if we get more
details, but, yeah. Anyway, I guess we'll find out more along the way at another time.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah. I, we didn't anticipate executive session, so it's not on the agenda.
MR. RAATZ: Yes, it is.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Mr. Raatz, it is?
MR. RAATZ: Yeah.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Where is it?
MR. RAATZ: Yeah. It's on, last one on WR-S. It's just longer on the bottom.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Oh. I see. So, that is a possibility and I am not adverse to that, because I think this is an
issue that we need to be informed on and not at the end of the negotiations but now.
So, let's see if we have any other questions we can address before we go into an executive session. And,
excuse me, excuse me, I'm thinking that maybe what we'll do is after we've covered this item in open
session, if we want to go into executive session we'll put the item at the end of the agenda and do that
when we've finished everything else. Is that agreeable?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. No objections.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Great. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. I had the same question as Member Molina had in
regards to Stanford Carr, you know, involvement in, in, in regards to drilling wells up at the lao Aquifer
area. Yeah. I'd be glad to go into executive session at least to get some updated information as far as
anything that's being negotiated by the County. That would be good.
One question for the Department though is in regards to Shaft 33 and the integrity of the facility itself.
You know, can we go beyond 2007, or do we have any idea, you know, how long the shaft will, can be
utilized safely just in case we get delays?
MR. MENDONCA: There's no way of telling how long the shaft will last. It could be the next five minutes; it
could be the next five years. We have no data to determine its longevity.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
themselves then?

So, right now, we don't know as far as the integrity of the pumps

MR. MENDONCA: No. All we can base the, some facts on would be that it's old, you know, it's built in the, in
the '40's, and here we are 60 years later. And we have one pump left. Initially there were three. You
know one has a broken shaft; the other one has, is down for ... I'm not sure what the reason is but we're
down to the last pump and, and motor.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Have there been any plans to replace any of the pumps?
MR. MENDONCA: No, not that I know of. One, one, this configuration has been in place for the last, you
know, since 1992, just running one pump.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Just one pump?
MR. MENDONCA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, we'd be in deep kim chi if the pump does go?
MR. MENDONCA: If we lost the, the Shaft 33 we would have to get water from probably, most likely the
Waihee wells. The pumping capacity of the lao Aquifer pumps are 31 million gallons, so right now
we're averaging about 17. So we lost the, the 4.8 million then we could probably make it up elsewhere.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, we have transmission capabilities then to, to bring water from
different areas should Shaft 33 give way?
MR. MENDONCA: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
MR. MENDONCA: If that happens and we have to take water from, more from Waihee wells and we wouldnlt
have much headroom after that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Ms. Tavares.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. Could we go back to, not Water 101 but Water 1 and explain what the
difference between a well and a shaft is?
MR. MENDONCA: JIm, you know, I have no idea why they call it a shaft, JIm not sure. I think itls, it was
originally called Maui wells where they actually bored down closer to the water level to, to, to pump out
the water. Now why they did that I, I, I researched it once and I really didnlt come up with a good
answer, but my answer would be that it was cheaper to do that at that time with that technology.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: You talked about safety of the workers, so JIm envisioning that a shaft is like a
tunnel in the mountain that you gotta crawl through to get to wherever these pumps are. Is that a correct
assumption? Is this similar to the Halawa Shaft in Honolulu?
MR. MENDONCA: I have never been to the Halawa Shaft-VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Oh. Okay.
MR. MENDONCA: --but JIve been down this shaft.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MENDONCA: And what it is, itls a bored hole in the ground-VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MENDONCA: --subterranean, and itls approximately 736 feet which is-VICE-CHAIR T AV ARES: Is it on an angle-MR. MENDONCA: --thirty-VICE-CHAIR TAV ARES: --or do you drop straight down perpendicular?
MR. MENDONCA: --no. Ies on an angle--
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VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. MENDONCA: --of 30 degrees.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. MENDONCA: And to give you some perspective, it's actually two-and-a-half football fields-VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MENDONCA: --in length, and so it goes down and it, at the bottom there's a cavern.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MENDONCA: In that cavern that's where the, you know, the pumping facility is located.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. MENDONCA: It's basically a vertical, turbine pump, that's all it is.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: So, the part that's of concern is the area where the people have to go in order to get
to the pumps? That's the part that's supposedly-MR. MENDONCA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: --it could collapse as the, the access to-MR. MENDONCA: The access-VICE-CHAIR T AV ARES: --the cavern where the pumps are?
MR. MENDONCA: --the access and the cavern would be-VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Everything?
MR. MENDONCA: --a concern.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Well, thank you. I think I better understand what that Wailuku Shaft is. I
have been to the Halawa water Shaft. I went there as a high school student in a science program and it
was quite intriguing, so you know, I'm just wondering if the Wailuku one is like this, too.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Did you walk all the way down the shaft?
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VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes. And when you get to the end of the shaft, you don't know that you've gotten to
the end until they throw a sterilized pebble and then you see the ripples on the water and it's so clear it
looks like air.
It was just, well, it stuck out in my mind for what, 50 years, so it was quite impressive. But it was, it
was quite an adventure to go down that shaft. And I'm, I'm sure it's not as long as what he's talking
about here, two football fields. I'm not sure how long that one was, but yeah, that setup is quite, was
quite remarkable and--

CHAIR ANDERSON: Is that shaft still in use?
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes. It is. And they have like a skimmer that takes the water from the aquifer there.
The Ghyben-Herzberg Lens, it's called, I believe. I do remember some things from high school.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: One of the things I wanted to ask is because this area has been designated,
has the State been of any assistance in trying to address some of the issues that you're dealing with right
now, either financially or expertise-wise? Or have they just largely been absent in this discussion?
MS. KRAFTSOW: Prior to designation, we suggested that perhaps they could give us pumpage guidelines
instead of designating, so that we would know how much we would appropriately take from each well
field, and they declined to do so. So... (CHANGE TAPE) . .. I don't know that we've received any
specific financial or technical assistance from them for this. No.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, in terms of this particular issue with regard to designation, do you think
that, in your opinion, has the designation helped or has it just not made any difference on this issue?
MS. KRAFTSOW: The designation, the results of designation really are yet to be seen. The short-term effects
of designation are, are an intensive permitting process and lots of correspondence and lots of additional
strain on staff to meet paper deadlines that could possibly otherwise have been spent on better planning
or implementation. Those are the short-term results.
The long-term results may, may be good or may not. I mean we'll see what the Commission decides.
But by distributing these withdrawals it's possible that the aquifer's response will improve and that's
what we're looking for. And certainly the Commission is supportive of that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And have they helped at all in the financing or I guess with any of the
modeling that's being done?
MS. KRAFTSOW: I don't think that they're contributing to the head and shoulders model, are they? Does
anybody know? I don't believe so. No.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. 'Cause I'm--
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MS. KRAFT SOW: 1 can double check. But-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --1,1 would have hoped-MS. KRAFT SOW: --off the top of my head, no.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --I would have hoped that, you know, one of the things, because of these
issues, that at least they would have given, perhaps, some expertise.
MS. KRAFT SOW: They do co-fund some of the studies we're doing. 1 just, 1 just don't think that they're
co-funding the head and shoulders model, but 1 can double check on that. I'm actually not 100 percent
sure off the top of my head.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. 1,1 would also ask, is there any correspondence that you've received
or has there been any interchange with regard to this particular issue from your Department to the State
Water Commission to ask them for any assistance of any kind?
MS. KRAFT SOW: Mainly 1 guess, the discussions that we're having now have to do with what's the
appropriate fact-finding for the water use permits, specifically, in regard to native Hawaiian uses. We've
hired someone to translate some of the old Bureau of Conveyance deeds for kuleana rights. And they
facilitated some discussions between ourselves and OHA and Earth Justice to look into Nawaieha issues.
And 1 believe they will be contributing to the West Maui stream study that we fund in '07, and 1 think the
Council has funded in '06.
So, that's where, if there's been any assistance, that's where it's mostly weaned from. 1 think that as far
as just watching the aquifer they're going to be interested to see how it responds to the improved
distribution of the withdrawals, too. 1 think that's the $24,000 question, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Would you be able to actually, at some point in time when you get a little
farther along with whatever the plan is, to actually spread out the distribution or at least correct some of
the safety issues of our aging facilities? Would they be able to assist us either financially or
expertise-wise?
MS. KRAFTSOW: 1 think that once the head and shoulders model is built, yes, USGS will be helping us with
looking at the effects of the distribution. And as far as financial assistance from the Commission for
closure of the shaft, 1 don't expect any.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, 'cause 1 know there is, 1 think it's one of the drills. Does that still
rotate between the three islands?
MS. KRAFT SOW: That drill rig, exploratory drill rig got old, and it couldn't really do wells beyond a depth of
about 1,000 feet. And so, 1 think that the, the County sort of reluctantly agreed that it had probably, its
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lifetime was probably over. So, for this particular round, no we're not, it's, it's pretty much finished that
program, temporarily at least.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And is, do you know if there's any, any attempt or any plans to-MS. KRAFTSOW: Initiate a new one?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --do something, so that, that equipment at least can be replaced or
contracted out to another entity that has the proper equipment?
MS. KRAFT SOW: ... (inaudible) ... also the State also has done some test wells. So, I'm, I'm not, I haven't, at
least, been involved in any negotiations to replace the drill rig program. But I know the issue has been
raised. I can't comment because I'm just simply not involved, I'm sorry. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Yeah. And Madam Chair, the only reason I'm asking the questions is
because if we don't have a backup plan or if we don't, yeah, I guess, ask for some kind of assistance now,
my concern would be that if there would be this collapse or any other, you know, interim, unforeseen
situation. I'm concerned that, are we in this just by ourselves, or is there shared responsibility because of
the designation and the health of the aquifer.
Because all of a sudden if that collapses or there is some kind of a problem with it then what will the
State do in terms of, are they going to come after us? Are they going to be looking at us? That's your
fault now. When they haven't actually come to the table to help us protect the health of the water
resource itself.
MS. KRAFTSOW: Well. The, the thing that I repeat is that after the first designation hearing but before they
designated, there were four or five new wells right on the border of lao and Waihee Aquifer that were
approved over and above County objections. So, you know.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Wells, wells for who?
MS. KRAFTSOW: Rural private wells, private agricultural wells. So, at that time, the State said, well, we
haven't designated any reasonable, beneficial uses. And you know that was the State's position at that
time.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, what you're saying essentially is that they do bear some responsibility,
too, if, you know, there is a greater demand or an increased demand on the, at least the water supply in
that area.
MS. KRAFT SOW: The State, yeah. The State will, will allocate water first to existing uses and then to future
uses. And future uses are defined as anything after the date of designation. So, use as of a year ago is a
future use.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah because these were so close to it being designated. I'm, I mean I really
question-MS. KRAFT SOW: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --whether that was a prudent act or not.
MS. KRAFTSOW: Right. Most of them probably weren't, were not pumping much at that point. I don't, I
don't think they all got, even got their pumps in, in time. But no, I don't, I, I concur. We, we objected to
the approval.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah and those wells are probably tied to additional development, and that
development has not yet come online. Is that correct?
MS. KRAFT SOW: Actually, some of them were just agricultural wells, and I think one or two might have been
small developments, too.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much.
MS. KRAFT SOW: Sure.
CHAIR ANDERSON: I'm wondering if Mr. Kushi, for the benefit of this Committee and the public, could give
a brief explanation as to the, the permitting process that the Commission on Water Resource
Management is engaged in, in regarding the two permits that have been requested for the Wailuku Shaft?
Could you do that, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: If my colleague, Jane Lovell would come up here to explain it. She's been on it from the County
and the Department's standpoint.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Great. I'm very happy that Ms. Lovell is here. She can give us her expertise on this.
And I think it's important that we have at least a basic foundation and understanding of what's going on
with the permitting for this shaft or this well.
And also, Ms. Lovell, after you give that explanation, if you could inform this Committee as to the
authority over. .. , overlying the closure of the well or the shaft. Whose authority? Who has the
authority to close that shaft? It, do you, if you know or if you don't we'll find out somehow.
MS. LOVELL: As for your second question, Madam Chair, I'm not sure. I understand, I, I, I quite understand
it.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Well, we've been told that the shaft has to be closed. And now we're, now we're told
that, you know, it's probably two years before they close it. But we were also just told that it could
collapse at any minute. So--
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MS. LOVELL: Well, you know, really, I, I don't know that if, if what you're referring is The Maui News article.
I think it had a number of inaccuracies, some of which were pointed out by the Mayor in a letter to, to
the newspaper. My understanding of the issues of safety of the shaft, if that's your concern, those would
be OSHA, OSHA issues, you know, workplace safety issues. So, I'm not sure that, that would be the
Water Commission.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Well, I mean, this whole issue of closing the shaft was it initiated by the County? Was it
initiated by the Commission on Water Resource Management? And who will make the decision as to
when the shaft will be closed?
MS. KRAFTSOW: Madam Chair, the decision to distribute withdrawals away from the shaft was made in the
mid 1990's to start looking at wells in the Waikapu and lao tank site area. It's something that we've been
aware for a long time.
We wanted to improve the distribution of withdrawals and also that there are safety issues with the shaft.
But it's not because of any problem with the pump itself at this time. It's to do with the worker safety
and the distribution of withdrawals.
CHAIR ANDERSON: And so the decision to close the shaft would be the County's decision, not the State's
decision?
MS. KRAFTSOW: The County, yes, the County can, will make the decision to manage its wells and its
pumpage as properly as it can. And the Commission will provide guidance as to how much water can
properly be taken from any given area or well field within the aquifer.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Ms. Lovell, would you like to proceed?
MS. LOVELL: Sure. Just so I, I understand the question. Did you want me to, to limit my discussion to the
application for permit for the Wailuku Shaft?
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah. We understand that there's two applications submitted to the Commission for the
same water source, so if you could explain that to us.
MS. LOVELL: Sure. I'll do my best. As you know, the designation of the aquifer occurred on July 21 st , I
believe it was, 2003. And under the State Water Code all people who want to use water for everything
other than small domestic uses from the designated aquifer, had one year from that date to file water use
permit applications.
So, the County Department of Water Supply filed a number of applications for various sources within
the designated aquifer. Those were filed at, at various times.
One technicality is that under the rules of the State Water Commission, not under the State Water Code
but under the rules of the State Water Commission, the landowner's signature is required on the
application. The, under the State Water Code it merely requires the name and address of the landowner.
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So, starting in at least February of 2004, the Department of Water Supply attempted to get the signature
of the landowner. In this case, that would be Stanford Car or you know one of his business entities. The
completed application was sent to him for signature in February of that year. Follow-ups were made by
phone and various other means in, in March and basically throughout that spring.
It got to the point of late May, I believe, when people in the Department of Water Supply began to be
concerned that we had not received this signature. So, staff members in the Department of Water Supply
contacted the State Water Commission and said, what should we do if we can't get this, this second
signature? And they were advised to go ahead and submit the application with just the one signature,
namely George Tengan's, and they would probably process it, because after all we were the County and
we were the existing user. And another staff member indicated they'd try to help us get that signature.

So, that all took place late May, early June. The application was submitted with Director Tengan's
signature without the signature of Kehalani Mauka or Stanford Carr. And it was received by the State
Water Commission on July 2nd , which was several weeks before the deadline.
And then on the last day on which applications could be filed, Kehalani Mauka filed its own application
for a water use permit for exactly the same source. And because they were the landowner and because
in their application they claimed to be the existing user, their application was deemed complete and was
accepted for filing on the day that it was filed, namely one day before the deadline.
We spent the next several weeks if, if not, yeah, several weeks, exchanging correspondence and phone
calls with the Water Commission as well as with the, with Chair Peter Young and I believe even the
Governor's Office, where we tried to clarify the status of our application. And we got responses that
were non-responsive. And finally, Mr. Carr was persuaded to sign our application, which happened in
early September.
We sent the application, you know, another copy of the application in, this time bearing both
Director Tengan's signature and Mr. Carr's. The Commission wrote back and said, okay, we've received
it; the date of receipt is September 14th; and because you're beyond the one year, you will be treated as a
new use as opposed to an existing use.
So, then more correspondence ensued. We said that's ridiculous. The County is the only entity that's
used this source for years. We pointed all that out. They said, sorry, if you don't like our decision you
can file a petition for declaratory ruling.
So, we filed a petition for a declaratory ruling. We had a couple of hearings. One was in December of
2004, and the second one was in April of this year. And the Water Commission, in its wisdom, decided
that we were a new user and because our application originally lacked the signature of the landowner, it
was incomplete; and because it was incomplete, it was late; and because it was late, we are deemed,
under the Water Code, to be a new user rather than the existing user.
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Originally, the Water Commission had deemed the Kehalani Mauka application to be complete and
timely. It was timely. We objected that it was not complete and a number of other entities objected as
well. Initially, the Water Commission treated that application as an application for an existing use.
Lately, they have been treating it also as an application for a new use, but as far as I can tell without any
particular adjudication. So, I, I don't know how they reached the decision at first that it was for an
existing use, and now they seem to have decided it's for a new use.
I would think that Kehalani Mauka would be entitled to some kind of hearing on that. But in any event
we received just yesterday -- and I brought some copies down for the Committee -- a formal notice of
the Commission's ruling. And that-CHAIR ANDERSON: Excuse me, Jane. Their formal notice of the declaratory ruling?
MS. LOVELL: Right. Of their ruling on our petition for a declaratory relief.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you.
MS. LOVELL: And that's dated June 8th • It was received by our Department on June 13th • So, this notice
would trigger any appeal period. So, in the next 30 days, we have to decide what, if anything, to do
about this declaritory ruling of theirs. Commissioner Miike on the, on the Commission has-CHAIR ANDERSON: Excuse me, Jane. Before you go further, would you describe the declaritory ruling, the
contents of this, so that everybody here knows what it is?
MS. LOVELL: Sure. The, we raised a number of arguments: first, we argued that because the Water Code only
requires the name and address of the landowner and the fact that our application had the name and
address of the landowner, that our application was perfectly legitimate, complete and met all standards
of the Water Code; and therefore, it should have been accepted.
Secondly, we said that if it were deemed late, then under the Water code, the consequence of that is a
presumption that the use is a new use. But we argued that under the State Rules of Evidence, the Hawaii
Rules of Evidence, all presumptions are rebuttable, so therefore, we put in evidence to rebut the
presumption that we had abandoned the source and therefore were a new use.
Thirdly, we argued an estoppel and reliance argument saying that we relied, to our detriment, on the
advice of the Water Commission. And we also had several other arguments. We said, for instance, that
there is a rule of the State Water Commission, which allows defective pleadings to be amended if the
Commission deems that appropriate. So, we said, if after all of this, you still think our application was
defective because we lacked the signature, we cured that defect, and, and, therefore, you should treat this
submission in September as an amendment to our original petition.
However, they decided that they had no authority to allow any such amendment, and so the ruling that
was adopted was that our water use permit application for Wailuku Shaft submitted on July 2, 2004, was
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incomplete, because it lacked the co-applicant landowner's signature. By the time a complete
application was filed on September 14, 2004, the one-year period allowed for filing applications for
existing uses had elapsed.
Then they go on to say that under the Supreme Court's ruling in the Waiahole Ditch case the
Commission lacks the authority to accept any late filing of an existing use permit application. Because
of this lack of authority, the issues of abandonment and estoppel are irrelevant.
Well, I don't, I don't agree with them there, but that's what they decided. Further, under their own
Administrative Rules, their Administrative Rule 13-167-27 cannot be used to amend two applications to
change the status of timely or untimely filing as of the one-year deadline for applying for existing uses
had expired. So, that is their ruling.
I will also say that our position was supported, our legal position was supported by both Maui Tomorrow
and by OHA. Both parties appeared and supported our position for which, you know, we're of course
quite grateful. But the Commission ruled as it did and did so unanimously.
I think there's an excellent article that appeared in, in, in Environment Hawaii which, which I believe
you have, Madam Chair. And it, it pretty much sets out the issues. I thought they did a pretty fair and
complete job of reporting it.
Now, as we try to decide whether to appeal or not there are some interesting issues. Because of the way
that the Water Code and the Rules of the Water Commission are written, it's not immediately obvious or
clear whether we would appeal directly to the Supreme Court or whether we would take an agency
appeal to a Circuit Court, probably the Second Circuit here in Maui or possibly, both.
There is one case, which involved an entity called Koolau Ag, which not able to interpret those rules
either, did both. Actually, they filed three actions: they filed a petition for declaritory relief; they filed
an appeal in the Supreme Court; and they filed an agency appeal in the Circuit Court. But unfortunately
they lost everywhere.
So, the, the issue of how to take an appeal from this kind of ruling and where to take it is still pretty
unclear. But we have, we have 27 days to figure all that out or indeed to even determine whether we, we
will appeal.
It's, it's possible that the Commission would argue, if we did appeal, that we had failed to exhaust our
Administrative remedies, because the Commission basically promised us that there would be no adverse
consequences to this ruling of theirs, that we would get all the water that we were entitled to, whether
the shaft was deemed a new use or an existing use, because as a public water supply we would have
priority over other uses.
As Commissioner Miike said, you're only competing against yourselves; however, in my view we're
competing against the competing application of, of Kehalani Mauka, among others. So it's, it's a very
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complex situation. I am, I have to say, utterly flabbergasted by the Commission's ruling and the logic on
which it's based.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Ms. Lovell, just so that I, I understand and I want to reiterate what you said, so that, that
maybe we all have a clear understanding. Based on this ruling, the Commission is, has determined that
the Kehalani application is considered an existing use, and our application is now considered a new use
even though the County has been using this well all these years?
MS. LOVELL: Well, that was the way they came out originally, actually, even before this official-CHAIR ANDERSON: Right.
MS. LOVELL: --ruling came out. They were treating Kehalani Mauka as the existing use and they were
treating the County's use as a new use, which of course is the exact opposite of the, of the facts. But
most recently, in the various hearing notices that they have sent out for public hearings on the water use
permit applications, they have listed the Kehalani Mauka application and our application for this source
both as new uses, so.
CHAIR ANDERSON: So, then that would give us equal opportunity if they're-MS. LOVELL: Right. You know the trouble is I don't understand how they reached that conclusion either,
because for better or for worst we got a hearing on ours. You know, we lost but we presented our
arguments, we presented our facts, we presented the law. We had two hearings, we got a written ruling.
Kehalani Mauka has not received any kind of hearing. So I, I don't, I, I don't think we can say that they
have been determined to be a new use. That's, that's the way that the Commission is treating them. And
I think it's appropriate, I think after, after a hearing and so forth, that, that would be the appropriate
result. But they state there, the Commission seems to have, have determined that in some fashion or at
least they're treating it in that way.
The, the, the reason why it's important to be an existing user and not a new user is that under the Water
Code once an area is designated as a ground water management area the existing users are first in line.
And it's only after the existing users are taken care of that the new users will get allocations.
Although, there are also competing considerations because certain uses have priorities. Kuleana rights
aren't covered at all, so anyone with Kuleana rights would always get priority. Certain other native
Hawaiian rights receive priority, and public drinking water supply receives priority.
So, the Commission has been telling us that, that whether we are a new user, new user or an existing
user in the end will not matter. But of course I think it would be better if we were, if we were deemed an
existing user in part because that's what we are. We are the only existing user.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you very much, Jane. So, Members, just so everybody understands, the, the
Kehalani application was made because they own the land that the shaft and the well is on, even though
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they have allowed the County to use this water source for 20-some years. So that's why we're now in
competition with them. Members, any questions? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. How does our, I guess, providing water to Hawaiian Home
Lands, are they involved in this here?
MS. LOVELL: Yeah. One of the, one of the issues when, when the State Water Commission looks at a water
use permit application, one of the things that the applicant is supposed to address is how the application
will affect, among other things, native Hawaiian rights.
And one of the things that we have said in support of our various applications, not just for the shaft but
various other applications, is that this water system, the central system that draws out of the, in part out
of the lao Aquifer serves Hawaiian Home Lands, both developments that are already built.
And we also pointed out that we have reservations for water from DHHL. So, we put that down as one
of the considerations that the Commission should consider.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. And, and like you said, we sent our application in, what,
back in July, without the approval or the signature of Kehalani Mauka. Were we, were we instructed to
do that without the signature, or we just went ahead and-MS. LOVELL: No-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --submitted our application?
MS. LOVELL: --no. The, that was done after two staff members of the Commission on Water Resource
Management advised us to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
application?

Did we get anything

In

writing in regards to that to support our

MS. LOVELL: It's very, it's very interesting. The, that advice was given verbally, and later when this became
an issue, our staff members of Department of Water Supply submitted affidavits under oath stating what
they had been advised by these two individuals. . .. (CHANGE TAPE). .. The Director and the then
Director of the, of the, Deputy Director Izu and then later staff member Roy Hardy argued to the
Commission that their staff members had not said quite what, what our staff members had understood
they had said. But interestingly enough there was never anything under oath from either of those
individuals by way of affidavit or sworn testimony disavowing or contradicting the sworn statements of
our people.
So, I, I, for a number of reasons, believe that our staff members were absolutely correct that, that's what
they were told to do. I think it would have been a better practice to get that in writing. It's kind of
unfortunate that we didn't, but I think all of the evidence points to the fact that, that was the, the advice
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that was given. I think, next time, I'm sure our staff will be somewhat more cynical and perhaps not so,
so quick to, to believe that, that the Commission was, was actually, you know, trying to help us.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, that has been told to the Department in regards to ensuring
something in writing before we send off?
MS. LOVELL: Well, this was a very unusual situation and I don't know it will come up again. But I must say
that given the, the situation as it exists now, between the County Department of Water Supply and the
Commission on Water Resource Management, I would strongly advise that anything of that nature be
received in writing.
You know, the, the thing is if, I'm not sure what, what good it would have done us by the time we were
in early July if they hadn't given us that advice and they hadn't relied on it and Kehalani Mauka was still
refusing to sign. I don't know.
I guess the only thing we could have done, and it would have been pretty hard to do with three weeks
notice, but possibly we could have moved in to condemn that property. It would have required
emergency meetings of the Council. I don't know if three weeks would have been quick enough time to
do it. That's the only thing that occurs to me that we could have done differently had we known what,
what Kehalani Mauka was going to do.
And of course we only found out what they did do. By the time we found out, it was after the, the
deadline had passed. They filed on the last day, and we got a copy of their application by mail. So, by
the time we received it, the one-year deadline had passed.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Seems like we were set up.
MS. LOVELL: I, I, I like to say that we got the shaft.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. We did by that one developer.
MS. LOVELL: Yeah. Yeah. It was a very unfortunate set of, set of circumstances.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Ms. Lovell, could you move the microphone to you, a little closer.
MS. LOVELL: Sure.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Great. You have a soft voice.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: You through?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you for that information.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you. I just would like to interject a question here after all this that youlve
explained. What, what is the expected date decision by the Commission on Water Resource
Management as to who is going to get the permit to use this shaft, this water from this shaft?
MS. LOVELL: Yeah. The, the water code itself provides that the decision has to be made within a certain'
amount of time. I want to say, 180 days. I don It have the Water Code with me, in front of me.
However, the, there have been two hearings here on Maui on the water use permit applications. There
has not yet been a request for a contested case from anyone although various parties, including the
County, have said that we might request a contested case.
Apparently, there's going to be another meeting, we thought there was going to be one last week. Then
that got put off until June 30, and now it's going to be some time in July, which will be sort of a
pre-hearing meeting. So, I think thereafter, there will be another public hearing. Then it's possible that
someone will request a contested case, in which case we will go through all of that, all of that procedure.
CHAIR ANDERSON:
decision?

Excuse me, Jane, the contested case possibility would come after they've made a

MS. LOVELL: No. The, it would come at the time that the Commissioners, who are hearing, hearing the, the
testimony here in Maui, would deem the hearing, public hearings closed. And so that's the time at
which, you know, before the public hearing is closed, you have to ask for a contested case.
And I, I know a number of parties, including Kehalani Mauka, including the County and including Earth
Justice and OHA have all said, and I believe Sally Raisbeck an individual have all at various meetings
said, you know, we may to have to ask for a contested case here.
So, if there is no contested case then at some point after the last hearing, they would have a certain
amount of time within to make a decision. I think it's probably within six months. If there is a contested
case then weill have to bring the contested case to a conclusion. Then of course parties would have the
right to appeal.
The Waihole Ditch case has taken at this point more than ten years, still isn't finished. Itls been up to the
Supreme Court twice and back on remand. I don't know that our case would be that complicated or take
that long, but it could be a very lengthy process.
In the meantime, it's kind of status quo. Welre, welre still in control really of the, of the water and its, its
sources and, and as long as we keep it below a level that's acceptable our pump age that the lower level
that's acceptable to the Commission, we proceed business as usual.
CHAIR ANDERSON: And that level is at 17 million gallons a day?
MS. LOVELL: I think welve actually been using 18 as the rule of the thumb.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: So, these hearings that they've been having on the applications, is that for all the
applications or just certain?
MS. LOVELL: Well, it's, it's for all the applications that they have deemed either complete or reasonably
complete. They only issued the notice and, and invitation for comment regarding our, our application
for the Wailuku Shaft and Kehalani Mauka's application, I believe. I believe it was last week.
So, that triggers a comment period, the public is allowed to comment, object, do whatever. And so I
don't see how they can possibly close the hearing until all of that is over and people have the right to, as
I say, file their any objections. And then, we, of course, have an opportunity to respond to those
objections. So, I'm, I'm sort of wondering whether this process is going to be finished before I retire and
that will be seven years from now.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Well, we certainly hope so, Ms. Lovell.
MS. LOVELL: I don't know whether I hope so or not, but we'll see, we'll see how it goes.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Could you just reiterate for the record one more time that, that our Department did try to
get a signature from Stanford Carr, as the property owner, for our application, and what, what the results
of that effort were.
MS. LOVELL: Yes. They, they did try. There's correspondence from my colleague Ed Kushi. There were
also phone calls, and the end result was that he did sign our application on September 8th or 9 t\ but not
before.
CHAIR ANDERSON: So, he signed it after the, the deadline date?
MS. LOVELL: Yes.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions? Ms. Lovell, I'm going to ask, if possible,
if you could stay to join us in executive session at the end of the meeting. Is that possible?
MS. LOVELL: Yes.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Great. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I do have questions, but I don't want to ask them in open session.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah. We're going to, we're going to take the negotiation over the Wailuku Shaft up in
executive session, but I want to move on with what we have on our agenda and then we'll, we'll do
executive session at the end. I think that's easier for everyone rather than asking all the members here to
leave or members of the public to leave. No objections?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay, Members. So, we're going to move on now to Water Resource, Item No. 1.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Can we take a break first?
CHAIR ANDERSON: You want to take a break first?
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Great. Is ten minutes enough, Members?
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: 10:30 is fine.
CHAIR ANDERSON: 10:30? Okay we'll reconvene at 10:30.... (gavel) ...
RECESS:

10:22 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:39 a.m.

CHAIR ANDERSON: Water Resources Committee for June ISth is now reconvened. Members, I have been
informed by the Water Department that some of the members who need to be in our executive session
have to get on with their day. So, in lieu of tying them up, we're gonna go into executive session now.
I'm sorry it's an inconvenience for everyone else, but I think it's more important that we let our County
workers get on with their job.
So, I am going to entertain a motion to convene an executive session to consult with legal counsel
regarding the acquisition of public property in the County's powers and duties pursuant to
Subsections 92-S(a)(3) and 92-S(a)(4), Hawaii Revised Statutes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you. All those in favor?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

A YES:

Councilmembers Johnson, Molina, and
Vice-Chair Tavares, and Chair Anderson.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

VOTE:

EXC.:

Pontanilla,

Councilmembers Carroll and Kane.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

EXECUTIVE SESSION

CHAIR ANDERSON: Seeing it's unanimous, we'll be in executive session. Thank you, Members. We will
recess for five minutes.

RECESS: 10: 40 a.m.
(THE WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE MEETING ENTERED INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION AT
10:45 A.M AND ENDED AT 11:47 A.M)
RECONVENE:

11:53 a.m.

CHAIR ANDERSON: ... (gavel) ... The Water Resources Committee for June 14th is reconvened, sorry, for
June 15th , is back in session. Thank you, Members, for that executive session; and hopefully, we'll, we'll
be able to get more information on, on the progress of this agreement as it proceeds.

WR-l

WATER SUPPLY RULES (c.c. No. 05-46)

CHAIR ANDERSON: I, I want to move on to our next item on the agenda, which is the Water Supply Rules.
And because we're running late here and we have a big afternoon and evening ahead of us, I'm not going
to keep this meeting going too much longer. But I did want to touch on the, on the Water Rules, so that
we all know where we're going on this.
I really did want us to have the opportunity to discuss the policies governing the operation of the
Department of Water Supply, and, and we will do that as we proceed with these Rules. Currently, the
Department's policies are in the Rules adopted by the Water, Board of Water Supply, pursuant to the
Board's former authority under the County Charter. However, this is when the Department of Water
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Supply was considered semiautonomous, because unlike other agencies it was not generally governed by
the ordinances contained in the County Code.
I have asked our legislative attorney to prepare a summary for us it, give us a summary of, of what
happened after the Charter Amendment and, and how it affects the Council IS authority and the Board of
Water Supply's authority. So, Mr. Raatz, if you could give that brief summary to the Members, and then
weill open it up to the Members for questions.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair, and as some of the Members will recall, these issues were addressed
initially last term after the Charter Amendment was approved in 2002. Here and at the front of the
Members' binders for this Item No. WR. 1, you will find a memorandum dated February 19, 2003, which
was transmitted by then Committee Chair Danny Mateo providing the current set of Rules.
And essentially what the Chair is looking at this term is taking the next step to actually codify the Rules
by placing them in the County Code. And in this context what we mean by codify is to simply enact by
ordinance and place in the County Code the policies that govern the operations of the Department of
Water Supply.
This codification could be seen as a prerequisite to the Council's full exercise of its new authority under
the Charter pursuant to the Charter Amendment enacted in 2002, whereas prior to that Charter
amendment, the Department of Water Supply was considered semi-autonomous and not generally
governed by the ordinances contained in the County Code.
From this point forward the Department is intended to function essentially like other County agencies in
that the Department's operations will be governed by ordinances in the County Code, which will then be
executed by the Administration.
So, again, the codification would provide a framework in the County Code that the Council could use by
establishing the existing policies governing the Department and then allowing the Council to efficiently
and clearly establish new policies as the Council sees fit. Then this would provide a single source of the
policies governing the Department's operations for the ease of the Department itself and the general
public.
The codification legislation could probably accomplish three major objectives: one, again, the primary
objective, transfer the existing Rules governing the Department of Water Supply to the County Code
perhaps in a comprehensive new title exclusively for the Department, perhaps similar to how Title 13 of
the County Code governs the Department of Parks and Recreation. But that will be a policy decision for
the Council to decide in what form the codification will take place.
Secondly, the codification legislation would likely provide express authority for the Board of Water
Supply and the Department of Water Supply to continue on with rule-making function where
appropriate, such as procedural or internal rules.
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And finally the legislation may establish a process to allow for appeals of Department of Water Supply
actions; and again, this will require a policy judgment by the Council to determine the identity of this
appellate body and, and the scope of its duties. Perhaps the Council can look at the Board of Variances
and Appeals, the Board of Water Supply or perhaps an entirely new body; and again, that will take some
deliberations.
So, the direction the Committee Chair has provided is for the staff to work with Cooperation Counsel on
preparing this codification legislation and allowing the Committee to review and take action. Today, we
don't have any legislation currently pending, and this item has been scheduled basically just to highlight
the issue and, and exhibit the Committee Chair's intended directions on this. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, David. Thank you, David. Members, if you'll notice in here, there's an
awful lot of kind of disconnected sets of Rules. So, it will be our attempt, I think, to try to get this in one
packet. There's some things in here that really don't apply to us, like the procedures for the Board of
Water Supply, which also are going to have to be modified.
But it's my intention that we could work with Corporation Counsel, and our legislative attorney can
maybe go through the existing Rules and ferret out those things that are really administrative in their
function, so that we don't have to deal with that. And, and then, just focus on the Rules that really we
need to codify and put in the ordinance as far as governing, governing water supply.
So, I'll open this up for questions now if anyone has a question on what David just gave us or anything
else, feel free. Ms., Ms. Tavares.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. Thank you, Madam Chair. Does David, do you have that in, in written form
as for the status of things or just a verbal report at this point?
MR. RAATZ: We just have the, a verbal report, essentially I guess, although there is in the binder some back
and forth between Corporation Counsel-VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah.
MR. RAATZ: --and the Committee Chair last term regarding related issues.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: My, my other question is, you know, what Ms. Anderson, oh and this is actually I
guess to you or to whoever. We contracted, didn't we, for outside counsel to look at this very issue?
And I kind of would like a status report on where the heck we are with that.
'Cause I thought part of their purpose was to look at these Rules and decide who's supposed to do what
to which ones. So I, I, you know, I might have misunderstood what the purpose was, but it's kind of like
what I thought we were doing.
Because there were such, well, confusion about, after the Amendment passed, who was supposed to do
what. So, I'm not sure if you or Mr., Corporation Counsel, Deputy Corporation Counselor you,
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Madam Chair, are privy, if you could share that. Or could we have that as one of our, a written updated
report on what1s happening with that contract?
CHAIR ANDERSON: That1s a good idea. I'm going to ask Mr. Raatz to respond to your inquiry, and then,
maybe what will do is, is put it in written form in a memo-VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
CHAIR ANDERSON: --to the Committee, so that it1s on the public record, it's in writing. And I'd also,
Member Tavares, the, the summary that Mr. Raatz just gave us, I think that we could also put that in a
memo form.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR ANDERSON: And I guess, it 1s very helpful, I think, and that way it1s on the record, not just for us but
for the public to go back and reference. So, we 1ll do that, too. Mr. Raatz, can you shed some light on
Ms. Tavares 1 question about Special Counsel?
MR. RAATZ: Yes. Thank you, Madam Chair. Last term, the 2003-2005 Council term, the Special Counsel
that was hired to provided by water-related issues did provide a confidential report to the Water
Resources Committee, and that document is still deemed confidential. I believe it was reviewed in
executive session by the Water Resources Committee towards the end of last term.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. And 1 think that was the meeting I wasn 1t here for. I missed that one.
But so if I wanted to look at it then I'd have to come and see you or the secretary to look at that report
since it 1s still deemed confidential?
MR. RAATZ: That 1s correct.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you and thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR ANDERSON: But I think that there is, there is more we can reveal about that rather in reference to
your question about the Rules. If, I think the ... Mr. Raatz, could you explain where we, without
revealing anything confidential, why the former Committee Chair chose not to proceed with any further
funding for Special Counsel? That's really what happened, right?
MR. RAATZ: Madam Chair, the staff is not, the staff is not able to, excuse me, Madam Chair, staff is not able
to answer that question at this time. Again, part of it is the confidentiality issues, and, secondly, I just, as
a matter of factual record, I'm not, I'm not sure of the answer to that as well.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay. Are you satisfied that, Ms. Tavares?
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes and I'll, I'll follow up on it.
CHAIR ANDERSON: And, excuse me, I currently hold the, under lock and key, the executive session minutes
for that meeting, so.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Oh.
CHAIR ANDERSON: I'd be happy to pass them on.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Alright. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Madam Chair.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: You know my contention all the way along has been for us to just move
forward with drafting policy, because I always found it objectionable to have outside attorneys interpret
what it was that we actually meant when we proposed the Charter amendment or when it was actually
adopted because we have all of the minutes through the Charter Commission. Everything was drafted.
Outside counsel does not make policy. We make policy.
So, I'm really very pleased that you have taken a position or at least the initiative to move forward
because I agree. I don't think we should spend another dime on outside counsel. We are the
policy-making body, the Charter change gave us the authority to do that. I think we should just move
forward along with that direction, so I'm pleased to see that you're doing it.
The other thing that I would ask is that when we're looking, I guess, at just the role and responsibility for
the different appeal boards, whatever, will that require -- let's say, if we were to recommend or it would
be recommended that we do a new review board for any policy that was being challenged by somebody
who didn't agree on an appeal -- would that require a Charter amendment?
CHAIR ANDERSON: I'm not quite sure I understand what you're saying-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well-CHAIR ANDERSON: --when somebody appeals a policy?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Let's say, let's say that they appeal a decision that the Board of Water Supply
would make. I think David mentioned Board of Varianc.es and Appeals. If there's going to be a new
board formed that appeals a decision that was made by Board of Water Supply if there is this formation
of a new Board does that require a change in our County Charter?
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Well, first of all the appeal today would be to the Director of Water Supply. The Board
of Water Supply is only an advisory body now, so they don't make decisions that need to be appealed.
Currently, what's happening is, and what's happened in the past for an appeal, the Board of Water Supply
has the authority to hear appeals to decisions, excuse me, by the Director of Water Supply.
But now that they are an advisory board only, they recommend their ... appeals are still heard in front
of the Board of Water Supply, but they don't have the authority to override the Director's decision.
Instead what they do is just give a recommendation to the Director. And as far as I know, I have been
told that he has honored any recommendation that's been made by the Board.
But for the purpose of, you know, instituting Rules and Regulations to fit our Charter Amendment, we
do have to make a decision on, on who the appellate body would be. And I don't, I don't see any
problem with it being the Board of Water Supply, but that's up to the Council when we get into that
discussion. So, I don't know if that answers your question but.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. Yeah. And the only thing I'm trying to determine is that if it was,
let's say, it was deemed that the appeal body would be the Board of Water Supply, would that actually
require a Charter change, because right now in, according to the Charter they're onl y advisory.
So, would that require a new Charter Amendment or could we just do it under ordinance? And I guess
that would be a question either for Corp. Counselor Attorney Raatz.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Well. Actually, we discussed this earlier, and there a provision that says in the Charter
that, that the Board of Water Supply, yes, they're advisory but they, there's -- what's the phrase again,
Mr. Raatz? -- any other-MR. RAATZ: They shall perform other duties as prescribed by law.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, we could put it in an ordinance then in the form of an ordinance without
having to go through the whole rigmarole of-CHAIR ANDERSON: I think so.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --the Charter change. Okay. That, that's all I really wanted to know.
CHAIR ANDERSON: And we would get an opinion from Corp. Counsel on that before we proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. I, I really appreciate that and if it's anything different, Mr. Kushi, I'm
hoping you'll let us know. But I really do appreciate your, Chair, you know, your direction,
Madam Chair, on this issue, because I think that, as a policy-making body, we should just make the
policies and have the Administration administer what the policies are.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Yeah. And I don't think this is anything that's outside the executive or confidentiality,
but that it was determined that we are, we have the authority. There was other reasons that it was done
in executive session.
So and as far as the Rules, I mean if the, once we get into this, if the Members feel that it's too
cumbersome and that we should hire special counsel to work on these Rules then we can certainly
entertain that at that time. But I think we should give it a shot, because we're not reinventing the wheel.
We already have a set of Rules and Mr. Kushi brought forward this, this morning, some Rules that were
drafted prior to Board of Water Supply becoming semi-autonomous or rather the Department of Water
Supply becoming semi-autonomous. And so these Rules were drafted when the authority was still with
the Council. And they were never adopted, we really don't know why, but they were drafted in 1990.
So, it gives us a format and a framework to, to work from. So, hopefully, we can incorporate the current
Rules that we have into a new format, so that when we ... well, to tell you the truth, I haven't look at
this enough and staff hasn't really had a chance to look at it:
So, I'm not certain if we're going to just take the current Rules that we have and work from those, and
then once we get what we want to be included as an ordinance then that part of it we can take and
reformat into this other format.
But we don't want to be dealing with Rules and Regulations that really aren't part of our purview. And
there's an awful lot in here that is really administrative in nature, and we don't need to deal with that.
So, that's going to be the, the direction that we're going to take. Are there any suggestions or concerns
with that direction by the Members? Ms. Tavares.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. Thank you. You know why I want to, raised my hand, I grab my mike. I
think that we need to tackle this 800 pound gorilla and just do it. It's not gonna go away and I think the,
when we do work on it though, I would, I would ask for consideration that, that be the only item
scheduled-CHAIR ANDERSON: Oh, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: --in case there's a whole lot of discussion about certain things. But, you know,
whether it takes an outside group or meetings of, of Corp. Counsel and our staff and whatever to try to
get the outline of how this would look-CHAIR ANDERSON: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: --before the, you know, to get it in some semblance of order. I mean it's like we
have to write a title, a new chapter. I mean, we don't have to write the guts of it, but it's gotta be, you
know, organized in such a way that it meets the, the standards for code ... , codification, I guess, and, and
stuff like that. And I know that our Corporation Counsel staff is very good at that part of writing new
stuff.
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I've had, you know, opportunities to look at some of their work as they helped me with other Committee
work before. So I'm, I'm confident that our, our staffs and our Corp. Counsel could really come up with
a fine ordinance. Thank you.
CHAIR ANDERSON: I'm happy to hear that because I feel the same way. And you know, they already have
the expertise. because they've been dealing with the Board of Water Supply all these years. So, you
know, you know, you have to bring somebody new up to speed and that could take quite a bit of time
compared to what -- 'course it's a matter of time, too. Mr. Kushi, how much time do you have?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: He's retiring.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Is he laughing?
VICE-CHAIR T AV ARES: Is he retiring?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'm just kidding, but he wants to after he heard that.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: I didn't vote for that resolution.
CHAIR ANDERSON: And one other thing I wanted to mention, Members, you know, there are, we're going to
start from the basis of what we already have here and, and try to fine-tune it. But I do believe that there
are things that we need to put in the code that. .. (CHAN GE TAPE) ... addressed and that is one, one, I
think, is a real important thing is the reservation list. Because all of you guys get calls, I'm sure. How
come my name is not on the list? Or I thought I was No. 20 and now I'm number, I'm 100.
We need to provide transparency, because this is a public resource. Everybody should have a fair share
at it, and whatever type of system that's in place to process people for water meters it needs to be
transparent in every way. So, we'll make every effort to do that.

WR-4

WATER USE AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN (c.c. No. 05-38)

CHAIR ANDERSON: Okay, Members, if there's no other questions I think we're all ready for lunch, right?
And I'm going to defer all of these items with no objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR ANDERSON: Thank you, Members.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, AND TAVARES)
ACTION:

DEFER ALL THREE ITEMS.
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CHAIR ANDERSON: Without objection then, we'll adjourn this meeting for June 15 th • . • . (gavel) ...

ADJOURN: 12:15 p.m.

Water Resources Committee
Transcribed by: Ann Freitas
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